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The Barnstable Bulletin 
A MONTHLY 

TOWN OF BARNSTABLE 
NEWSLETTER 

May 2017 

From the Town Manager  
 

Dear Reader: 
 

After a long winter, we are grateful to see the sun shining on our Town.  Our 
DPW crews along with all departments continue to be hard at work to clean 
up all that Mother Nature has left behind.  Preparations are underway for the 
upcoming summer season. We are looking forward to the continuing seasonal 
changes. 
 

As I mentioned last month, we are in budget season.  Our Capital  
Improvements Plan (CIP) budget was presented to the Town Council in April.   
The Town Council will receive the FY2018 Operating Budget document at their 
May 4th Town Council Meeting.  We will announce the dates for the budget 
workshops when they become available. 
 

Memorial Day is May 29th and marks what would have been John F. Kennedy’s 
100th birthday.  The John F. Kennedy Memorial and John F. Kennedy Hyannis 
Museum will be marking the occasion with centennial events.  A special  
exhibit entitled “JFK at 100: Life &  
Legacy” will open at the JFK Museum 
this month and a weekend of  
celebration will include our Annual JFK 
Memorial event on Memorial Day at 
12:15 PM.  We hope that you will be 
able to join us in celebrating the life of 
a President who was also our  
neighbor. 
 
Mark S. Ells 

Town Offices Closed: 
 

Monday, May 29, 2017 in observance of Memorial Day 

Inside this Month’s Issue: 
 Town Clerk Reminders 
 Superintendent’s Corner 
 Town Collector Updates   
 Open Budget Update 
 Harbormaster Updates 
 2017 Parking Permit information  
 Library Information for our seven  
        village libraries 

 
 Meeting Calendar 
 Openings on Boards, Committees,  

Commissions 
 Recreation and golf summer job openings 
 Adult Supportive Day Information 
 Hyannis Youth & Community Center information 
 Senior Center events 
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MAY MEMO’S From the Town Clerk 
 

Hello Barnstable:  We are selling the 2017 dog tags for your favorite 
canine starting the first week of May.   In the next edition of the bulle-
tin, we will feature Barnstable’s Best Dog! 
 

You can renew your dog's license by mail by sending to us the follow-
ing: 
 a stamped self-addressed envelope; 
 Include a check for $7.00 for a spayed or neutered animal, 
 or $10.00 for a male or female dog;  
 a copy of the current rabies certificate (if it has been updated recently) 
 Please include your email address. This will enable us to send out a reminder for next year’s 

dog licensing!  
Mail all of the above to:  Town Clerk, 367 Main St., Hyannis, MA 02601.   
 

You may also renew the dog license in person during regular office hours (Monday through Fri-
day 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM). A photo of Barnstable's Best Dog will be in our June notes since we 
have not had the voting yet.  I want to send out a big thank you to all the dog owners who en-
tered their favorite canine in the contest.  It is so much fun to see the great photos of the dogs, 
and it is a fun time to vote for your favorite dog!  
 

Remember you must have a new tag on your dog by July.  To avoid having to pay late fees 
renew your license now!!!  Remember, our dog year runs from July 1 to June 30th....so these new 
tags will go on your dog on July 1. 
 

 A reminder to all of you interested in running for Town Council, School Committee, Housing 
Authority or Town Clerk, nomination papers will be available starting on June 13th at 6 PM in the 
Selectmen’s Conference room at Town Hall, 367 Main Street, Hyannis.  We will cover the cam-
paign finance laws, the number of signatures needed, and the date you need to return your 
nomination papers to this office.  If you are unable to attend this meeting the nomination pa-
pers will be available starting on June 14th in the Town Clerk’s office. 
 We are scheduled to have a Special Election on Tuesday, October 24, 2017 from 12 noon 
until 8 PM.  On this ballot will be a question specifically for funding a new building for the Cape 
Cod Regional Technical High School. 
 The Town Election is scheduled for Tuesday, November 7, 2017, 
 If needed, the Preliminary Election is scheduled for Tuesday, September 19, 2017 
We will be sending out more information on the upcoming elections as they draw closer. 
 

The Town Clerk’s Office is open from 8:30AM to 4:30PM,  Monday through Friday, if you have 
any questions…please call us on 508-862-4044! 
 

Ann M Quirk, CMC/CMMC Town Clerk 

News You Can Use 

ArtsBarnstable -Seven Villages-One Town.  

LIKE the Arts Barnstable Facebook page  
and @artsbarnstable on Instagram  

to keep up to date on arts and culture  
in ALL seven villages. 

“LIKE” the Arts Barnstable Facebook page to keep up to date  
on arts and culture in ALL seven villages! 
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Superintendent’s Corner 
 

Happy Spring! 
 

As our Barnstable Public School students are enjoying the early signs of Spring, we continue 
with our Fiscal Year 2018 Budget process and Capital Improvement Projects. On April 6, 
2017 the Town Council approved capital improvement projects that continue to protect 
taxpayer investment in school facilities. As approved, our facilities will realize new stadium 
bleachers and press box at Barnstable High School, a new roof for Barntable-West  
Barnstable Elementary School, upgraded network infrastructure to support our increasing 
use of technology for learning, continued asbestos abatement, new windows in the  
cafeteria area at Barnstable High School, upgraded energy efficient heating systems 
throughout our schools, and an enhanced library media center for our high school  
students. We are grateful to the Barnstable School Committee and Town Council for their 
continued support of school facilities. 
 

The Fiscal Year 2018 Budget for Barnstable Public Schools received unanimous approval 
from the School Committee at their April 5th meeting. The budget process continues with 
our submission to the Town Council. In order to align our fiscal and human resources with 
the needs of our 5,000 students, the School Committee is engaging in a strategic planning 
process.  This process is designed to elicit feedback from teachers, administrators, families, 
and community members on priority areas for the next three years. To date, three broad 
areas of need have been identified: 

 

1. Academic and instructional programming to support student needs, talents,        
interests, and cultural diversity.  

2. Social and emotional programming to support the development of the Whole 
Child. 

3. Collaborative partnerships to support the academic, instructional and SEL           
programming. 

 

The School Committee will discuss these areas in greater detail during their workshop      
session on April 26th. Our ongoing strategic planning process will result in a document that 
serves as our three-year roadmap as we continue to both expand and refine our           
programming to meet the needs of Barnstable students. The School Committee welcomes 
input, feedback and suggestions regarding areas that are emerging as priorities.  
 
In closing, I would like to share a picture 
of our “Mad Scientists” from Centerville               
Elementary School as they presented 
their ideas about science to the Barnsta-
ble School Committee! 
 
Meg 
 
Superintendent of Schools        
Barnstable Public Schools                                 
 
Follow Meg Mayo-Brown,  
BPS Superintendent on Twitter... 
@meg_bps 
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Location: 

 

The Town of Barnstable’s operaƟng and capital budgets are now online at  
hƩp://budget.townoĩarnstable.us  

AS OF APRIL 13, 2017 

BARNSTABLE’S BUDGET 

Excluding fixed cost and snow/ice removal 
cost, the town of Barnstable’s general fund 
operaƟng budget as of April 13, 2017 is 
tracking 72% of overall budget.    

Personnel cost are the largest component of the budget. 
These costs are typically staƟc and should track in line with 
payroll. Therefore, as of April 13th payroll, personnel cost 
should be in line with 77% of a departments personnel 
budget.  Town Manager’s personnel costs are well below 
threshold at 46%, which is due to the Assistant Town  
Manager posiƟon being vacant most of the fiscal year.      
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News from Hyannis HyArts Cultural District: 
A sure sign of warmer days, the Hyannis HyArts Artist Shanties at Hyannis Harbor 

(Ocean Street) open for the season, Friday, May 5th at 11:00 am. The shanties 
feature local artists and artisans who work and sell their wares right from their seaside studios! 

Work and artists vary each week. 
The artist shanties are open Friday through Sunday each weekend through June 11th,   

including the Monday of Memorial Day weekend;  
then seven days a week beginning June 12th  through October 9th 2017.    

A full schedule and artist information is available at www.ArtsBarnstable.com 
 
 

ArtsBarnstable Seven Villages-One Town.  

Keep up to date on all things arts & culture in the Town of Barnstable  
featuring art, culture, historic gems, with seaside charm! 

LIKE the Arts Barnstable Facebook page and @artsbarnstable on  
Instagram to keep up to date on arts  

Come to Hyannis and play in the street! Sunday,  May 21st from 12-5PM on Main Street Hyannis.  
Hyannis Open Streets will feature FREE music, entertainment, and acƟviƟes for all ages! Come out and 

enjoy local food, shops, and culture. Traffic Note:  No Parking will be allowed on Main Street from 
10AM-5PM Main Street will be closed to traffic from 12-5PM (Barnstable Road to Sea Street) so that 

you can safely enjoy the entertainment and acƟviƟes throughout the day! 

Arts and Culture News 
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News You Can Use 

Barnstable Residents –  
become involved in your town’s government, apply for a 

position on a board, committee or commission 
 

The Town of Barnstable has over 40 boards, committees, and  
commissions with approximately 291 seats. Our citizen participation is 
exemplary and the Town Council appreciates each and every member 
who serves.  
 

If you are a resident of Barnstable and are interested, please consider  
submitting an application. The Appointments Committee, made up of 
five Town Councilors, will interview applicants and make recommenda-
tions to the Town Council who vote to appoint members at their regular 
meetings.  
 

Town Council Committee Appointment Opportunities: 
 

1. Agricultural Commission / 4 members 
2. Board of Assessors  / 1 member 
3. Cable TV Advisory Committee / 1 member 
4. Community Preservation Committee /1 member - Planning Board rep 
5. Disability Commission / 4 members  
6. Economic Development Commission/ 1 member 
7. Human Services Committee / 1 member --a representative member 
8. Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Appeals Committee/                  

4 members -   2 members, 1 alternate and a Historical Commission 
representative member 

9. Old King’s Highway Historic District Commission / 1 member—an  
alternate 

10. Personnel Board / 2 members 
11. Recreation Commission / 1 member 
12. Renewable Energy Commission / 3 members 
13. Water Quality Commission / 3 members 
14. Youth Commission / 2 student members / 1 advisory member 
15. Zoning Board of Appeals / 1 member 
 

If you are a resident and registered to vote in the Town of Barnstable and 
are interested in serving on a board or committee,  please visit our 
webpage linked from the town website and fill out the application:  
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf, for a 
more detailed description and responsibilities of the committees listed 
please contact the Town Council office:   
council@town.barnstable.ma.us  or phone 508-862-4738 for more  
information.   

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE 
THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN 

EVERY MONTH 
 

Please call Lynne Poyant 
 at 508-862-4956 

or email 
barnstablebulletin@ 

town.barnstable.ma.us to 
add your name to our 

mailing list. 

Road 
Construction 

Updates 
For the most up-to-date  
information on Road 
Construction, please visit: 
www.townofbarnstable.us 
and click on the Road Work 
notices button on the  
right-hand side of the page. 

 
Join us on 
Facebook 
and Twitter! 

 
Become a fan of the Town 
of Barnstable on both 
Facebook and Twitter and 
stay in touch with all the 
Town of Barnstable 
happenings. You can get 
more information through 
the Town of Barnstable’s 
website: 
www.townofbarnstable.us. 

Barnstable Libraries’ Corner 
 

There’s lots going on at the Village Libraries of Barnstable 
Visit a Barnstable Library today! 

 

Sturgis Library in Barnstable Village 
 www.sturgislibrary.org 
Centerville Public Library 
 www.centervillelibrary.org 
Cotuit Library 
 www.cotuitlibrary.org 
Hyannis Public Library 
 www.hyannislibrary.org 

 

Marstons Mills Public Library 
 www.mmpl.org 
 

Osterville Village Library
 www.ostervillevillagelibrary.org 
 

Whelden Memorial Library in West Barnstable 
 www.wheldenlibrary.org 
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2017 Parking Permits/Beach Stickers 
The Recreation Division 2017 Parking Permits are now available through our mail-in  
process.  For those of you that supplied Barnstable Recreation with your e-mail  
address, you should be receiving your application via e-mail.  If you do not receive it, or did 
not supply an e-mail address, applications may be downloaded from our  
website.  In order to reduce our postage costs, we will not be sending out applications via the 
postal system.  If you do not have access to a printer and need an application mailed to you, 
please feel free to submit your request in writing (please include a self-addressed stamped en-
velope so we can mail the application to you) to: Town of Barnstable – Parking Permits, 141 
Bassett Lane, Hyannis, MA  02601. 

News You Can Use 

As a reminder, final payment for the  
2017 Marina Slip Contracts is due by Thursday, June 1st. 

All Town owned marinas will be open and staffed the 
first week of May. Seasonal Parking Passes for The Marina at Prince 
Cove are now available at the Harbormaster’s office at:  

1189 Phinney’s Lane,  Centerville, MA 02632 
www.townofbarnstable.us/HarborMaster 

 (508) 790-6273 
Vessels placed on Town Ways to water must be no greater than 12’ 
in length overall with a beam no greater than 5’. Any vessel placed 
must include owner contact information. More details of the Town’s 
regulations may be found on the website noted above. 

TOWN OF BARNSTABLE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PROGRAM 
2017 ACTION PLAN AND CITIZENS PARTICIPATION PLAN 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

The Town is seeking public input on the draft Action Plan which outlines funding priorities for the  
upcoming program year.  Funding levels are estimated and subject to change.  Comments on 
these documents may be submitted in writing to: Kathleen Girouard, Growth Management  
Department, 367 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601 or by email:  
kathleen.girouard@town.barnstable.ma.us with “CDBG Comments’ in the subject line.   
Comments will be accepted through May 12, 2017 and included in the final plans submitted to 
HUD.   
CONTACT INFORMATION: Kathleen Girouard, Growth Management Dept., 367 Main Street,  
Hyannis, MA 02601. Phone: 508-862-4702, TDD#508-790-9801,  
kathleen.girouard@town.barnstable.ma.us with questions about the CDBG program. 

The Barnstable Pumpout Boats are in service for the boating season 
beginning Memorial Day weekend through Columbus Day weekend. 

As the boating season is underway, the pumpout boats will be run-
ning seven days a week. The boats can be easily identified. Both 

boats are white center console vessels with the  
lettering “HARBORMASTER” on both sides.  

 
The pumpout boats monitor VHF channels 16 and 09 during operating 

hours. Please continue to schedule pumpouts using the e-mail  
address pumpout@town.barnstable.ma.us or call the Harbormaster's office at (508) 790-6273. It 

is helpful to schedule pumpouts in advanced.  
The shore side pumpout will be available in Hyannis Harbor May through October  

as well as Barnstable Harbor. 
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News You Can Use 

Barnstable Adult Supportive  
Day Program  

Supporting Elders and Caregivers 
in our Community for 18 years 

 

Located in the  
Barnstable Senior Center  

825 Falmouth Road, Hyannis 
 (508) 862-4765 

 

The Barnstable Adult Supportive Day 
Program is a community based, pro-
fessionally operated program which 
has been an integral part of the Town 
of Barnstable and a trusted resource 
for local families for over 18 years. The 
Adult Supportive Day Program pro-
vides a safe, comfortable and wel-
coming environment to elders/seniors 
who cannot, or wish not to stay home 
alone   during the day. If you are a 
caregiver in need of respite, or a sen-
ior who may benefit from the Adult 
Supportive Day Program, we would be 
happy to meet with you and discuss 
how we may help meet your needs. 
Please call (508) 862-4765 to schedule 
a tour and a Free Trial Day. 

A Note from the Town Collector 
Just a friendly reminder: 
 

 Fourth Quarter Real Estate and Personal Property Tax bills are due May 3, 2017. 
 

The first commitment of Motor Vehicle Excise Tax bills was issued on February 20, 2017 and was 
due on March 22, 2017. and the second commitment has also been issued on April 5, 2017 and 
due on May 5, 2017.  There are several commitments issued each year for the current year and 
also for prior years.  These bills should be paid timely to avoid interest and penalties.  If a bill is 
issued, it does not go away!  You must pay the excise or file for an abatement with the Asses-
sor’s office if you no longer own the vehicle and should be done by the due date to avoid in-
terest and penalties.   
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call the Town Collector’s of-
fice at 508-862-4054. 
 

Happy Spring! 
 

Regards, 
 

Maureen E. Niemi 
Town Collector 
And Staff of Golda and Laurel 
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Events & Activities 

News from the Hyannis Youth and Community Center 
Hyannis Youth & Community Center is transitioning to its summer mode and will be 
bustling with Beach Sticker sales starting Monday, May 1st. Hours of Operation: Mon-Sat 9am-4pm; Sunday 
and Holidays:  9am-12pm.  Since the weather is still unpredictable in May, there are always lots of fun indoor 
activities for the whole family to enjoy at the HYCC! Year-round ice skating and drop in programs like pickle-
ball, yoga, play group and pick-up hockey are just a few of the activities available to residents and visitors 
alike. We look forward to expanded programming this summer, to include the popular Learn-to-Skate  
program, Summer Basketball and Volleyball Leagues, and an early and late summer program to fill the time 
around the Leisure Program start and end dates! Look for details in the summer program brochure which can 
be found on the web site. Summer Program registration begins Tuesday, May 9th at 8:30AM, both online and 
in person at the HYCC Mon-Fri 8:30AM-4:00PM.  There are also a number of hockey camps, clinics and leagues 
to choose from. Check the web site for more details. 
SPECIAL EVENTS 
The Cape Cod Times will host a Job Fair on Monday, May 1st with more than 70 businesses looking for employ-
ees. Admission is free and there is more information at www.capecodtimes.com. On Saturday, May 6th the 
Festival of Museums will be hosted by the Cape Cod Museum Trail and presented by First Citizens Federal 
Credit Union.  In the Gymnasium, there will be more than 40 interactive exhibitors representing museums and 
attractions all over Cape Cod and beyond! Seminars and discussions will take place in the Shepley Room 
throughout the day.  Be sure to stop with the kids and start planning your summer fun now! Admission is FREE! 
More information and a coloring contest entry form for kids 10 and under, and a list of exhibitors can be found 
at http://capecodmuseumtrail.com/current-promotions/. 

 

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center.  Visit the HYCC 
page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-790-6345. 

Senior Center Happenings 
Paint in the Afternoon                                              May 9, 1:30-3:30 p.m.             RSVP-Free 
Royal of Cotuit will sponsor an afternoon of painting with instructor and artist, Rebecca Joy 
Gross. All supplies will be provided so come on in and try painting for the fun of it. You may 
be the next Monet or Picasso. Light refreshments will be provided by Royal of Cotuit.   
Power Your Aging with Exercise.                            May 11, 1:30-2:30 p.m.                                        RSVP-Free 
Join Betsy LaMond, Certified Exercise Professional and Owner of BoomerFit, to learn how to improve your life 
through targeted exercise. She'll demonstrate specific exercises proven to be effective for gaining strength, 
balance, power, flexibility, mobility, agility, and cardio-vascular endurance. You'll be surprised at how little 
time it takes to be stronger and fit. Take on your aging - it's not hard if you know how! 
Dying to Know! Planning the Last Chapter       May 12, 1-4 pm            RSVP-Free  
Trying to get information about burial services and funerals? Learn about the options for the last chapter of 
your or a loved one’s life. This is the one stop shop for cremation verses burials, Veteran’s funeral benefits, fu-
neral concierge, hospice services as well as cemetery monuments, burial sites, natural burial, burial at sea, 
legal information, end of life wishes and more. This mini trade show is all about preplanning and being pre-
pared to help you sort through issues surrounding end of life and how to be prepared. Enjoy a light lunch. Pre-
sented by the Town of Barnstable, Structures & Grounds Division Cemetery Services. 
Memorial Day Celebration in Honor of Veterans   May 25, 9-11 a.m.                                                RSVP-Required 
We invite you to join us for an intergenerational breakfast in honor of our veterans who sacrificed their lives for 
our country, followed by a flag ceremony. This event will include a roundtable discussion between high 
school students and veterans and is always a very memorable and moving experience. Please join us for this 
very special event offered in partnership with the Veterans Services Division, 
National Senior Health & Fitness Day                      May 31, 10 a.m.-12 p.m.                                       RSVP-Required 
National Senior Health & Fitness Day® is a nationwide health and fitness event for older Adults and more than 
100,000 older adults will participate at more than 1,000 locations across the country on the same day. The 
event’s goals are to promote the importance of regular physical activity, and we will showcase some of the 
amazing health and fitness programs we offer here at the Senior Center.  The event will include fitness demon-
strations, health and wellness discussions, and more!  Come get fit with us! 

 

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Barnstable Senior Center.  Visit the Senior Center 
page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-862-4750. 



10 

News from Consumer Affairs-Sealer of Weights and Measures 
Submitted by Jane Zulkiewicz-Sealer of Weights and Measures 

 

Skimmers have been making their way into the marketplace via credit card readers on gas  
dispensers. Weights and Measures (W&M) inspectors will be watchful at their gas meter  
inspections to see if any credit card skimmer devices, which steal your personal information 
have been installed.  
 

You will notice that most dispensers have a special type of pressure sensitive security tape at 
the door access to the inside of the dispenser. The tape should have the company name and 
a serial number on it. If removed it will leave a void imprint left by the tape. This will indicate en-
try into the unit and should be investigated.  
 

When the W&M inspectors access the unit they will be looking for a ribbon or pig tail from the 
card reader to the motherboard. If the ribbon has a large bundle wrapped in black, white, red 
or gray shrink wrap type tape with extra loose wires a picture will be taken, and it will be  
reported to the local police.  
 

Barnstable W&M will be working with gas station technicians to keep us informed if any  
skimmers are detected in our jurisdiction. During the 2016 gas meter inspections of the 90+ gas 
stations we serve, no skimmers have been found. In one case the office received a complaint 
stating a person felt his credit card had been compromised at a specific gas station. I arrived 
at the station and much to my surprise the technician who services the pumps had arrived to 
do a complete inspection for skimmers at each dispenser. The technician showed me what to 
look for in the sea of motherboards, plugs and wires. Many of the dispensers have their own 
‘security system; if accessed an alarm will go off and the dispenser will cease to operate 
‘therefore needing attention from the attendant.  
 

To reduce your risk at the pump: 
 Use credit cards rather than debit cards. You’re protected from illegal activity on both 

types of cards, but disputes about credit card fraud are easier, faster and won’t impact 
your bank balance. 

 Use pumps in view of the station office. They’re harder for thieves to compromise      
without being detected. 

 Regularly review your statements or accounts for unauthorized activity. Alternatively, set 
up text alerts from your bank notifying you of card activity. 

 Pay inside the station if possible. 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding the performance of a commercial weighing 
or measuring device used for trade, bring it to the attention of the merchant.  If the problem is 
not resolved, contact the local Weights & Measures office for advice and/or assistance.  The     
Barnstable Weights & Measures jurisdiction includes; Barnstable, Bourne, Brewster, Chatham, 
Dennis, Harwich, Mashpee, Orleans, Sandwich and Yarmouth. 

 

We can be contacted at 508-862-4671 OR www.town.barnstable.ma.us link to  
Regulatory Services, link to Consumer Affairs Division, link to Weights & Measures. 

News You Can Use 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES TOWN OF BARNSTABLE GOLF DIVISION 
NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS FOR THE 2017 SEASON 

Seasonal Turf Maintenance - Full season and summer positions available. Great outdoor working   
environment, competitive pay rates and flexible scheduling available.  Experience preferred but not 

necessary.  Will be involved in all aspects of golf course maintenance.   
Must possess valid driver’s license.  $14.00 per hour        Positions open until filled.  

For more information, contact Chris White, Director of Golf Maintenance  
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May 2017May 2017  Board and Committee MeetingsBoard and Committee Meetings  

Meeting        TIME            Room 
Monday, 5/1 
Recreation Commission Meeting      5:30 PM           HR 
Tuesday, 5/2 
Barnstable Economic Development Commission Meeting   8:00 AM         SCR 
Airport Infrastructure Subcommittee Meeting     5:30 PM           HR 
Conservation Commission Hearing      6:30 PM                       HR 
Wednesday, 5/3      
Airport Finance Sub-Committee Meeting     8:30 AM    Airport 
Student Leadership Council Meeting      6:00 PM           HR 
Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting  6:30 PM         SCR 
School Committee Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 
Thursday, 5/4 
Formal Site Plan Review Meeting      9:00 AM           HR 
Asset Management Advisory Committee Meeting    5:30 PM         SCR 
Town Council Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 
Monday, 5/8 
Licensing Authority Hearing          9:30 AM           HR 
Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee Meeting    5:30 PM         SCR 
Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting    6:00 PM    GMCR 
Planning Board Meeting       7:00 PM                                           HR 
Sandy Neck Board Meeting       7:30 PM         SCR 
Tuesday, 5/9 
Conservation Commission Hearing      3:00 PM                       HR 
Golf Committee Meeting       5:30 PM                    Olde Barnstable 
Wednesday, 5/10 
Barnstable Youth Commission Meeting     6:30 PM     HYCC  
Mid-Cape Cultural Council Meeting      7:00 PM    GMCR 
Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing      7:00 PM           HR 
Monday, 5/15 
Homeless Committee Meeting      6:00 PM         SCR 
Tuesday, 5/16 
Housing Committee Meeting      8:30 AM         SCR 
Joint Meeting of Public Works Commission and Water Pollution Control Board 1:00 PM       DPW 
Hyannis Water Board Meeting      3:00 PM     GMCR      
Airport Commission Meeting      4:00 PM    Airport 
Barnstable Historical Commission Meeting     4:00 PM                        SCR  
Conservation Commission Hearing      6:30 PM           HR                 
Wednesday, 5/17 
Council on Aging Meeting       9:00 AM       Senior Center 
Barnstable Disability Commission Meeting     10:00 AM     HYCC 
Water Resources Advisory Committee Meeting    6:00 PM           HR 
Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting  6:30 PM         SCR 
Shellfish Committee Meeting      7:30 PM       Senior Center 
Thursday, 5/18 
Formal Site Plan Review Meeting      9:00 AM           HR 
Town Council Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 
Monday, 5/22 
Licensing Authority Hearing          9:30 AM           HR 
Renewable Energy Commission Meeting     5:00 PM         SCR 
Community Preservation Committee Meeting     5:30 PM           HR 
Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting    6:00 PM    GMCR 
Planning Board Meeting       7:00 PM            HR 
Tuesday, 5/23 
Board of Health Meeting       3:00 PM           HR 
Waterways Committee Meeting      7:00 PM         SCR 
Wednesday, 5/24 
Old King’s Highway Historic District Committee Meeting    6:30 PM    WB Community 
Barnstable Youth Commission Meeting     6:30 PM     HYCC  
Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing      7:00 PM           HR 
Tuesday, 5/30 
Conservation Commission Hearing      6:30 PM           HR                 

 
Please note that meetings are subject to change.   

For most up-to-date information, please visit www.town.barnstable.ma.us   
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The Town of Barnstable’s Annual Memorial Day Parade 
and John F. Kennedy Memorial Event 

The Town of Barnstable’s Annual Memorial Day  
 

Parade will be held on Monday, May 29, 2017.   
The parade will form at 9:30 AM at the Centerville  

Library and kick off sharply at 10:00 AM and  
proceed down Main Street to Monument Square for a 

brief program then up Old Stage Road to  
Beechwood Cemetery.   

 

Following the Memorial Day Parade there will be a  
Memorial Day Program at the  

John F. Kennedy Memorial  
at Veterans Park Beach, Ocean Street, Hyannis 

 at 12:15 PM  
This year’s event will celebrate  

John F. Kennedy  
on what would have been his 100th birthday. 

   

 


